Statutory Proposal to close St Michael’s Church of England
Primary School

Notice is given, in accordance with Section 15 of the Education and Inspections Act
2006 (as amended by the Education Act 2011) and the School Organisation
(Establishment and Discontinuance of Schools) Regulations 2013, that the
Governing Body of St Michael’s C of E Primary School intends to discontinue
provision at the school with effect from 30 April 2023.

Name, address and category of school proposed to be discontinued:
St Michael’s C of E Primary School, 88 Camden Street, London NW1 0JA.
Date on which it is proposed to close the school: 30 April 2023.

Reason for closure:

Following community consultation, the Governing Body have taken the decision to
issue a statutory notice. The proposal arises due to a fall in pupil numbers and the
impact of this on the future viability of the school.

The school has not taken on any new pupils from September 2022. All pupils
previously on the school’s roll have been offered a school place at Our Lady’s
Primary School or have transferred to other schools in the Borough.

It is proposed that the school would formally close on 30 April 2023. This notice is
an extract from the full proposal, details of which will be published on the website
below.

Procedure for making objections and comments:

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal any person may
object to or make comments on the proposal by:

Email: nicholas.smith@camden.gov.uk
Post: Head of Education Commissioning and School Organisation
Floor 8, 5PS
Freepost LBC MAILROOM
London Borough of Camden
Town Hall
London WC1H 9JE.

The closing date for responses is Thursday, 9 March 2023 at midnight. For more
information on this proposal, please visit: camden.gov.uk/stmichaels



https://www.camden.gov.uk/primary-schools#jixcijcy

